
OFFICE OF AUDITOR OF STATE  
STATE OF IOWA 

State Capitol Building 
Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0004 

Telephone (515) 281-5834 

Rob Sand 
Auditor of State 

June 27, 2025 

Kristi Onstot 
Executive Council 
L O C A L 

Subject: Damage to Two Buildings at Beeds Lake State Park Due to High Winds and Fallen 
Tree on February 28, 2025 

Department of Natural Resources 
Claim Dated May 5, 2025 
AOS Claim ID: 3992 

In accordance with Executive Council policy, we have examined the claim for 29C.20 
funds for the above-mentioned damage.  It is our conclusion that the above-mentioned damage 
incurred by the Department of Natural Resources is covered by Chapter 29C.20 of the Code of 
Iowa.  Therefore, we recommend an Executive Council allocation in the amount of $8,791.62, 
subject to an audit of actual invoices. 

Sincerely, 

Brian R. Brustkern, CPA 
Deputy Auditor of State 

cc: Sherry L. Arntzen, Bureau Chief, State Parks, Forests, and Preserves Bureau, 
 Department of Natural Resources 
Kara Bryant, Budget and Finance, Department of Natural Resources 
Heather Hackbarth, Department of Management 



 

 6200 PARK AVE STE 200, DES MOINES IA 50321  

Phone: 515-725-8200 www.IowaDNR.gov  Fax: 515-725-8201 

 

May 5, 2025 

 
 
Victoria Newton Tammy Hollingsworth 
Executive Council Auditor’s Office 
State Capitol Lucas Building 
LOCAL LOCAL 
 
RE: Wind Damage at Beeds Lake State Park 
 
Dear Victoria and Tammy: 
 
On Friday, February 28, 2025, strong winds caused a large pine tree to fall, knocking down a power pole and 
disrupting electrical service to two buildings at Beeds Lake State Park in Franklin County. Seth Moore reported 
the damage via email notification on March 3, 2025. The total cost of repairs amounts to $8,791.62. 
 
The supporting documents include: 

● Invoices for Repairs (3) 
 
This information is being submitted to the Executive Council as a request for allocation of $8,791.62 for AOS ID 
#3992. 
 
I thank you and the Executive Council members for your time and consideration in reviewing this material. 
Please inform me if it would be advantageous to participate in the Executive Council meeting in order to answer 
any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sherry L. Arntzen, Bureau Chief 
Parks, Forests and Preserves Bureau 
 
Cc: Kara Bryant, DNR Budget and Finance 
 
Attachments: 6 

http://www.iowadnr.gov/
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